MINUTES OF A MEETING OF LYMPSTONE PARISH COUNCIL HELD AT 7.30PM ON MONDAY 1ST JULY 2012 IN THE VILLAGE HALL. 
	PRESENT:
	Councillors:
	P. Acca 
	C Carter Vice chairman, in the Chair.

	
	
	D. Atkins
	Mrs J Clark

	
	
	J Bailey
	R. Longhurst

	
	
	Mrs D Beatty
	Mrs K Rogers


Apologies: Cllrs R Eastley (Chairman) Mrs T Scott and County Councillor Hughes

Also Present:   District Councillor Ingham and 18 members of the Public.
	
	Welcome

The Vice-Chairman welcomed Cllr Mrs Clark and Cllr Mrs Rogers to the Parish Council



	
	PUBLIC SESSION
Mr Tyrrell asked;
What was the cost of implementing all of the policies in the Neighbourhood Plan? And,

The EDDC map for Lympstone was in draft.  Could this change.

Cllr Longhurst reported that costings for each policy would be carried out at the time when it was seen that there was an opportunity to implement a project to satisfy a policy. 

The EDDC map was part of the draft local plan for East Devon.  The Neighbourhood Plan had to comply with the policies of the local plan and so if the map was changed then this would be reflected in the Neighbourhood Plan.

Mr Ball announced that he was one of the Trustees of the Harefield Estate and he had not been consulted.  Cllr Longhurst replied that consultation and a copy of the Neighbourhood Plan had been sent to Savills as Agents for the Trust.

Mr Avery asked if all of the organisations that were included had given authority for their logos to be printed in the Plan.  



	59
	Declarations of Interest

There were no declarations at this point in the meeting.


	60
	Minutes 

RESOLVED: that the minutes of the meeting held on 17th June 2013, be confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman subject to the following:

Min 55 the name Tim to be changed to Lee;

Min 57 9 people had taken part in the twinning visit and not 12.


	61
	CTC-RM Young Officer village Exercise

Capt. Simon Broomfield attended the meeting to put forward a proposal for an exercise this year.  In particular he raised:

 Location of the Young Officers Base within the village.  Mr Hardy was in the meeting and agreed to discuss the use of the Scout Hut.

Pub serial Capt. Broomfield was advised to approach all four pubs to see which one would be interested in doing this.

The Council supported inclusion of military serials (drops, blank firing etc.) in any location in the village.

The Council also suggested that there was no need for Vehicle restrictions or Patrol limitations within the village.

Capt. Broomfield was advised that in the past, CTC RM had made a visit to the Primary School to discuss the exercise and this should be included in planning.

The Chairman thanked Capt. Broomfield for coming to the meeting to discuss the proposed exercise.



	62
	Planning Applications

13/1262VAR Variation of Condition 3 of planning application 11/1566/FUL to remove requirement for replacement garage and workshop to be used only in conjunction with and ancillary to, the use of Heathfield as a single dwelling. Heathfield Longmeadow Road. Objection – reiterate previous grounds as there is nothing in the application to make the Council change its mind.

13/1301/FUL Construction of detached single storey dwelling in rear garden and boundary wall (revisions to planning permission 12/2296/FUL to include addition of first floor bedroom over garage) Higher Orchard Burgmanns Hill. No objection provided the existing shrubs and trees at the entrance are not removed.

13/1367/FUL Construction of part two storey and part single storey extension incorporating a roof terrace and foot bridge to raised garden area. The Hollow Pitt Farm – No Objection

Exmouth Road

Cllr Atkins took no part in the discussion for these items.


	63
	Planning Decisions
13/0900 - Construction of two storey side extension and single storey rear extension, following demolition of existing structures on west and south elevations at The Firs, Church Road -  APPROVED


	64
	Other Planning matters
Cllr Longhurst reported that he had asked the Planning Dept. to check that Green Cottage was being built in accordance with the approved plans and they had found that this was the case.


	65
	Neighbourhood Plan.

The Consultation period had now started.  95 copies had been sent to village organisations, landowners and other stakeholders.
There would be two exhibitions, on 5th & 6th July 2013.  All Members were asked to take part.

 The Clerk had spoken to Mr & Mrs Russell about their interest in developing part of the Nurseries site.  They were going to approach a potential Agent regarding the preparation of a Masterplan.



	66
	Vacancies on the Parish Council
Cllr Longhurst and others had expressed concern at the co-option process that was followed at a previous meeting.  He has asked the Parish Council to consider rejecting the process and start the selection process again – with a pre-determined and published process; OR:- Refer their current actions to EDDC for an independent review, accepting their findings.

The Clerk reported that under Standing Order 34 this can be done by a Special resolution which must be signed by six members and sent to him in time to be included on an agenda. The resolution must set out the proposed decision that is requested i.e. to quash to previous decisions regarding co-option and for the whole process to be started again. 

The Council noted the position.

	67
	Community Infrastructure Levy consultation

The Report of the Clerk regarding a consultation by EDDC on the CIL measures was considered.

It was assumed that most of the EDDC money would be spent in the towns.  Members also suggested that this was a tax on development.

Cllr Longhurst reminded the Council that once a Neighbourhood Plan was in place, the Parish Council would receive 25% of CIL income from development in the Parish.  The Neighbourhood Plan had a section on infrastructure and it was important that EDDC should be requested to plan to spend CIL money on these projects.

RESOLVED: that EDDC be advised of the infrastructure section of the Neighbourhood Plan and be requested to plan for expenditure on these projects.


	68
	Cliff Field

A request had been received from the Scouts to camp in Cliff Field on Wednesday July 24, 2013, as a fundraising event but Mr Hardy reported that this was not now proceeding.


	69
	Flower beds in Meeting Lane.

The Clerk reported that three prices had been requested for clearing and grassing two of the flower beds at Meeting Lane and on the A 376.  Two had been received and he reported details.
RESOLVED: that the lowest price submitted by Bryan Stewart in the sum of £250 be accepted.


	70
	Village Entrance signs

The Clerk gave a visual presentation on the type, state and possible cost of replacing the existing or providing new entrance signs to the Parish.

RESOLVED: that South-West Highways be requested to provide a quote for the supply and erection of the following signs:

1 On the A376 outside ‘Potters’ – Ask SWH to define a location at the top of the hill close to the parish boundary. The new sign to be ‘Lympstone’.  The Britain in Bloom sign to be retained.
2 At the junction of Longmeadow Road  and the A376 – replace with a sign 

‘Lympstone’

‘Please drive slowly through the village’

3 On Nutwell Road – A new sign by the boundary marker stone to say 

‘Lympstone’

‘Please drive slowly through the village’

4At the junction of Strawberry Hill and Meeting lane – replace like for like (Lympstone).

5 On the A376 by the farm lay-by Ask SWH to provide a new sign nearer to the Parish boundary at Harefield Cross.

6 That a new sign be provided on the reverse of the ‘Exmouth’ sign on Hulham Road and SWH and Exmouth Town Council be requested to re-locate this to the Parish/Town boundary.

7 that separate prices be requested for signs with or without the Parish logo.



	71
	Beating the Bounds

Mr Robert Harrison, leader of Beating the Bounds reported that fencing and gates had been erected on Lympstone Common that would deny access for beating the Bounds.  On a recent visit, some of the gates were locked and this also denied access to public footpaths.

RESOLVED: 1 that the Clerk writes to Natural England, the Pebblebed Heaths Trust and Clinton Devon Estates asking for assurance that gates will be kept unlocked and that the Parish will not be denied access across common land to enable the ancient tradition of beating the Bounds to continue in an unfettered manner.

2 that DCC Footpaths officer be informed that the gates across public footpaths are being locked.

	72

	Finance

Payments to be authorised 

RESOLVED: that the following payments be approved:

1885

Optima graphics Herald, NP & stationery

1,329.00

1886

EDF Energy - Toilets / Candy’s Field lights

61.03

1887

Scottish Power - Youth club electricity
158.95

1888

1st Lympstone Brownie Pack grant for celebrations

147.00

1889

Gardencare (Marsh green) contract works

402.60

1890

T Thompson - Website domain reg fee

15.58

1891

NALC - Local Council review subscription

16.00

1892

Mrs C Edworthy wages June 2013

185.70

1893

A J Le Riche salary June 2013 Stationery & plants

762.16

1894

HMRC Tax / NI June 2013

121.13

1895

DCC - repayment of money received in error

2,825.00

6,024.15



	73

	Financial summary

The Council received the following financial summary:

Current Account

Opening balance at 1st April 2013 

25,731.63

Receipts 

24,717.18

Total receipts

50,448.81

Transfer from dep ac

Total paid in to current ac

50,448.81

less, Payments 

9,957.77

Net balance

40,491.04

Receipts not on statement: 

-2,201.60

Unpresented cheques

1,940.86

Balance per Bank Statement 28th May 2013

40,230.30

Deposit Account

Balance at 1st April 2013

159.81

Interest to 3rd June 2013

0.03

Transfer to current ac

0.00

Total

159.84



	74
	Budget monitoring

The Council received and noted the monthly budget monitoring report.



	75
	Action Sheet
The Clerk’s Action Sheet was considered and the following comments were made

Dog signs RESOLVED: that arrangements be made for signs to be erected at Cliff Field, Avenue field, and The Mill Path (subject to the owner’s consent).

Parking restrictions The Clerk reported that DCC had rejected restrictions outside the Nurseries site as they felt that parking helped to contain traffic speed.  The Clerk had also written to say that DCC should accept a scheme to fully reinstate the cobbles that had been damaged by vehicles driving over them. RESOLVED that an item to consider a comprehensive plan for parking restrictions be included on the agenda for the meeting in September.


	76
	Matters raised by Councillors.   - (These are not normally discussed in depth but investigated and considered at the next meeting.)

Cllr Atkins reminded the Council that a seat on the cliff needed installing properly.  He agreed to move the seat into the right location next time he cut the grass.

Cllr Bailey reported that Church Path and Shepherds Path were both overgrown and almost impassable.

RESOLVED: that the Clerk writes to the adjoining owners requesting that vegetation be cut back and kept under control.

Cllr Mrs Rogers reported that Debbie Foxon was retiring a Pre-school Leader next week.

The Clerk was asked to send a goodwill message on behalf of the Parish Council for the excellent work that Debbie had put in to start children off on their road to education and social development.

Cllr Bailey was reminded that EDDC had offered to meet to discuss offering Underhill car park to the Parish Council

RESOLVED that arrangements be made to meet EDDC to discuss this and they be asked to provide a synopsis of what is on offer before the meeting.


The meeting finished at 9.30pm
Chairman

